
From: Peter Volin
To: Connie Swisher
Cc: Olivia Sanwong; Elizabeth Echols; Ellen Corbett; John Mercurio; Colin Coffey; Dee Rosario; Dennis Waespi; Steve

Quick; Julie Haselden
Subject: REQUEST FOR ADDITIONAL INFORMATION FROM THE E.B.R.P.D DEFERRED COMPENSATION ADVISORY

COMMITTEE
Date: Thursday, April 11, 2024 3:33:35 PM
Attachments: MESSAGES FROM RETIREES TO THE RAS ABOUT THEIR EXPERIENCES WITH THE TRANSITION TO

EMPOWER.docx

Dear Connie,

Due to Brown Act concerns I am sending this e-mail
message to you. Please forward it to all the member of
the Deferred Compensation Advisory Committee.

As you are probably aware, I sent my request for
information message to the District after 9 days had
gone by without my receiving a response from the
Committee to my request for this information in my
capacity as the Retirees Association representative to
the District Deferred Compensation Advisory Committee.
For your reference I have reprinted that request for
information message in italics at the bottom of this e-
mail.

Although I am disappointed not to have received a
response, I can sympathize with your reluctance to share
that information with the Committee and the Board of
Directors.

I do have another request for information which hopefully
will not be as difficult for you to fulfill:

I am told that you have informed the Board that "there is
mostly positive feedback" from plan participants
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MESSAGES FROM RETIREES TO THE RETIREES ASSOCIATION ABOUT THEIR EXPERIENCES WITH THE TRANSITION TO EMPOWER

These are messages sent to the Retirees Association from deferred compensation plan participants about their experiences with the transition from Mission Square to Empower:

Editor’s note: What follows is a series of e-mail messages from Paul Rankin, former East Bay Regional Park District Chief Financial Officer:

 

From: Paul Rankin <paul.s.rankin@gmail.com> 
Sent: Tuesday, February 20, 2024 3:15 PM
To: Elizabeth Echols <EEchols@ebparks.org>; Dee Rosario <DRosario@ebparks.org>; Dennis Waespi <DWaespi@ebparks.org>; Ellen Corbett <ECorbett@ebparks.org>; Olivia Sanwong <OSanwong@ebparks.org>; John Mercurio <JMercurio@ebparks.org>; Colin Coffey <CCoffey@ebparks.org>
Cc: Sabrina Landreth <SLandreth@ebparks.org>; Deborah Spaulding <DSpaulding@ebparks.org>
Subject: Personal Notes / Background Information



President Echols and Members of the Board of Directors:



Thank you again for the opportunity to speak at today’s Board Meeting.  I recognize that my comments could not be addressed as there was not an item on the Public Agenda.  I also realize that my many years of presenting staff reports without a three minute time limit, means that I abbreviated my verbal comments. So that you are aware of some of the details I may have skipped over, I am sharing my more detailed notes below of what I had hoped to communicate.

Thank You for your service and time spent making our community a better place.



Paul S. Rankin

Former EBRPD CFO / Controller (1999-2002)

Paul.s.rankin@gmail.com

(925) 961-7917



Complete Description / Notes Summarized Verbally Under Public Comments Follows:

 

Board Members, 

Good Afternoon. My name is Paul Rankin and I had the honor of serving as the District CFO/Controller from 1999-2002. My purpose for speaking today is based on personal impacts from a Board Decision regarding changing the administrator for Employee funded retirement savings. As elected representatives you have the opportunity to influence and make decisions on a variety of very cool public facing projects and programs. Perhaps less exciting, but nevertheless important, are the administrative / business matters that it takes to operate the District.  



Last October the Board approved the change in the 401 / Deferred Compensation Provider. The Staff Report described the process used to make the recommendation to change Providers.

EXCERPT OCTOBER 3 – 2023 – STAFF REPORT TO BOARD OF DIRECTORS

The October Report said:

During the transition period, the Park District will provide opportunities for plan participants to learn about Empower and its resources. Empower has an experienced plan transition team that has successfully worked with other government agencies transitioning plan administration from MissionSquare.

 

Part of my message today is to inform you that the “transition” has not gone as described in the October 2023 Board Report. Participants in the Plans which represent employee savings include: 

. current employees, 

. retirees

· People like me who worked at EBRPD at some time in the past. 



I had consolidated all of my public agency 401/457 savings into the District Plan after I retired from another agency. Personally, my account is an important to the overall retirement planning for both my wife and me.



A couple of weeks ago (February 6, 2024)  - 4 months after the item was originally presented the Board took action on the Transition. It was not until after that (Saturday February 10, 2024) that I received a notification of any planned changes. 



Beginning February 21, 2024 no changes could be made to my account or investments, and the restriction was expected to end March 10, 2024. 



Less than 6 Business Days to get questions answered and initiate any planned or desired changes to my investments, including the provider if I want to make a full transfer.



What’s at stake? I don’t know how many individuals your decision impacted. However, The very last page of the February 6,2024 Staff Report Attachment C (page 83 small print) – it identifies Plan investments totaling $121 million. This was not just a small administrative item. 

 

A benefit offered to me by MissionSquare, the current Provider, is a Certified Financial Planner and Comprehensive Planning at no cost. I also value that they are structured as a non-profit and exclusively serve unique needs of current and former public agency employees. Over the last several years my wife and I had developed a trusting professional relationship with our Certified Planner which is now abruptly ended. In my case the loss of certified planning services will significantly diminish any savings projected with the new Provider.



It is my perception that inquiries of Staff and the new Provider have not been followed up with a level of urgency that one might expect, under the circumstances where notice that the change was being made did not happen timely. As of last night I was still trying to obtain answers to questions. (Added Post Meeting Note: They were provided via e-mail while I was at the Board meeting – Less than 24 hours before the account restrictions happen.)



I am still assessing what the personal impact will be on my wife and me. I hope you can appreciate and respect the feeling of my wife and I, that it is not prudent to make long-term financial decisions in the timeline implemented by the District and its new vendor. Given the inadequate Notice I am expecting that I will be subject to additional fees if our decision is to leave the Plan.  



In order to avoid similar situations with future Board decisions, I encourage you to strive to ensure implementation of administrative matters occur in a reasonable manner.

 

Thank you for your time.



E-mail response from Deb Spaulding to Paul Rankin:





From: Deborah Spaulding <DSpaulding@ebparks.org>

Subject: RE: Personal Notes / Background Information

Date: February 27, 2024 at 1:21:25 PM PST

To: Paul Rankin <paul.s.rankin@gmail.com>

Cc: Dee Rosario <DRosario@ebparks.org>, Amanda Gallo <agallo@ebparks.org>



Dear Paul, 

 

I wanted to respond to your written comments and public comments at the Board meeting last week.  

 

We recognize that the transition from MissionSquare to Empower was a very important decision. Overall, this decision was made with the interests of all plan participants and the Park District in mind. We made efforts to contact retirees through the Retiree Association and the Retiree Benefit Administration website, but, as you note, not all participants who are former employees are retirees. We are working to improve communication going forward, which will be made easier once Empower has the account information of all participants.  

 

I appreciate that you have kept me copied on your communication with Empower so that I can be aware of the timeliness of their responses.

 

Sincerely, 

Deb



E-mail from Paul Rankin to Deb Spaulding and the District Board:





From: Paul Rankin <paul.s.rankin@gmail.com>

Subject: Fwd: Personal Notes / Background Information

Date: March 8, 2024 at 1:12:01 PM PST

To: Deborah Spaulding <DSpaulding@ebparks.org>

Cc: Dee Rosario <DRosario@ebparks.org>, Amanda Gallo <agallo@ebparks.org>, eechols@ebparks.org, dwaespi@ebparks.org, ecorbett@ebparks.org, osanwong@ebparks.org, jmercurio@ebparks.org, ccoffey@ebparks.org, Sabrina Landreth <slandreth@ebparks.org>



I purposely took some time after receipt of your February 27th response and contemplated whether I should respond. During my tenure at EBRPD, along with others, I expended significant time on issues regarding District Retirement Plans; their funding; and communications about changes in plans. In the interest of  encouraging the importance of those values two decades later, I felt a need to respond. 

 

The current change was approved by the Board of Directors (October 2023). Months have passed allowing the District to obtain participant addresses from the Plan Administrator and provide notice to the participants. The explanation seems to be that the Plan Sponsor (District) in its fiduciary role believed that reliance on a third party voluntary group to disseminate the important information was adequate. This raises questions for me about how seriously the District takes its role as a fiduciary for a plan with assets of more than $120,000,000. Participants were left with a few days to react after receipt of the Empower mailed notice. I think most people would agree that timely written notice regarding long term investments, should allow more than 11 calendar days to respond. Further, the commitment stated in the October 2023 Board Report, stating that “…District will provide opportunities to learn about Empower and its resources…", to my knowledge remains unfulfilled. 

 

For my wife and I these failures had real impacts. For example, I had programmed investment changes that could have been done differently, had I known prior to February 10, 2024 there was a planned administrator change. We were also in the process of planning personal transactions (withdrawal of funds; conversion of funds to Roth IRA), which are delayed. The biggest personal impact is the elimination of our no-fee MissionSquare independent Certified Financial Planning Services. I understand that in order to obtain similar services at Empower the cost for me would approach $3,000 per year. We acknowledge that the District as the "Plan Sponsor” is authorized to make changes, but had expected they would be completed in a responsible manner and allowing an appropriate amount of time for decisions.

 

A final observation as it relates to your comment about the importance of timeliness. For me it is imperative to both building trust and showing respect. Since mid-February, I appreciated MissionSquare representatives going above and beyond to provide information despite no longer having the business. This included responding to e-mail on a weekend and completing a follow-up call on a Federal holiday. Unfortunately the timeliness I experienced with representatives of both Empower and EBRPD did not demonstrate the same level of effort, concern, or priority.



I appreciate the opportunity to share my experience. I remain hopeful that efforts to remedy further impacts to participants will be a priority.



Paul Rankin







From: Jim Townsend <jtown@comcast.net> 
Sent: Wednesday, March 20, 2024 10:14 PM
To: jhaselden17@comcast.net
Subject: Re: EBRPD Retiree Association - ZOOM Meeting 3/22/24 @ 6pm - re: Transfer of Deferred Compensation Plan Provider

 

In this matter, retirees should vote with their feet. There’s no reason for any retiree to leave their hard earned retirement savings with the district affiliated provider. Plenty of other and, IMHO, better options out there that don’t keep folks entangled w/ current EBRPD leadership.

 

Jim Townsend

The comments below are from a longtime District Management retiree (name withheld on request): 

Major concerns regarding the change of Deferred Compensation Administrators by EBRPD HR Benefits/Finance/Upper Management Decision Makers:



1.  No one from the Retirees Association was included in the committee that made a decision to change administrators from Mission Square (42 years of excellent service) to Empower. This change of administrators affect District retirees who are 72 1/2 the most because of processing of RMD withdrawals. In addition, does anyone that was on the decision making committee, have personal experiences with Empower or are any of them over 72 1/2 years old?



2.  The dates for this change were not formalized until a board meeting of February 6, 2024.  I received a packet from Empower on February 10, 2024, stating a black out period would start on February 21, 2024 at 1 pm Pacific time until March 10. 2024.  Monday, February 19, 2024, was President's Day Holiday. Essentially, we were given 6 work days to make any changes while Mission Square was still our administrator.  I called Mission Square in January to ask what my options were and what to do prior to this changeover.  They offered to provide me financial advice and projected that any formal notice from Empower of the changeover would allow for at least a minimum notice of 30 days. This is a standard for how to conduct business in a professional manner. Empower did not provide adequate timeframe, nor did they notify the correct people.



3.  Empower has demonstrated that they neglected to notify all Retirees of the District, as well as, any former District employees, who did not retire, but worked for the District, but left their deferred compensation funds in Mission Square.  Using the Retiree list from the Retiree Association, which is an optional and voluntary group, for the purpose of notifying Retirees of important changes to our benefits is wrong and shows a lack of understanding of how to do business correctly.  



4.  During the RFP process, if cost was one of the criteria, these savings should be utilized to independently investigate what and how this change of administrators took place. Those Retirees who had long term financial relationships with Mission Square, or don't have a financial advisor, but need one now, should be given ample and sufficient time to decide whether to roll their deferred compensation funds to an outside firm or keep their funds in Empower. 



Note:  At this time, I think Retirees can roll out their funds from Empower at any time. However, they'll need to consult with a financial advisor, not Empower.



The above are my thoughts. You can add that you received comments about how Mission Square consistently provided excellent financial support.  So far, Empower has not demonstrated any of these qualities.  





E-mail message from former District Human Resources Manager Susan Gonzales:



Peter,

I returned to EBRPD around the time the deferred compensation committee was established and reason given for its establishment is it was a recognized “best practice “ recommended by an auditor or outside third-party to include those most impacted and to encourage engagement.  I mention this because their decision clearly flies in the face of that best practice.

Also, the lack of transparency and absence of information regarding fees demonstrates negligence in performing their fiduciary responsibilities.  

Thanks for handling.

Susan

[bookmark: _GoBack]

E-mail message from longtime Finance Department retiree (name withheld):



Hi Pete - 

    It was great to see you on Zoom last Friday. Thanks for your input, concern and powerful letter to the Board regarding the transition to Empower. I want to give you my two cents' worth. Besides my opposition to transitioning to Empower, my big beef is that HR didn’t inform me that my Roth IRA would be remaining at MissionSquare. As far as I knew, all my money would be brought over to Empower. I wrote to Monica when I found out that only my 457 account had transferred over. She confirmed it and told me that she didn’t realize that I had a Roth IRA. Am I the only retiree/employee with a Roth IRA? Perhaps I missed a communication from HR? I was totally unaware of this. 

I thought MissionSquare was a done deal. 

Thank you, as always Pete, for your helpfulness and for continuing to look out for us. HR could sure use lessons from you on how to run a benefits department.





E-mail message from longtime District retiree (name withheld):



 I have a question regarding this situation? How do we go about a lawsuit, class action protest, or whatever is needed to implement a real solution to this illegal abuse of our retirement funds?  



Here's a post from longtime retiree Janet Gomes's Facebook page:

For the EBRPD retirees…here’s an update on the transition to new Empower retirement group. Neither EBRPD nor Empower clearly defined the process. 

As of today, the Empower folks are telling me that banking information from previous retirement Mission Square DID NOT transfer over and a check will be mailed if you were receiving monthly disbursements. For me, that means my direct deposit usually in my bank by 5th of each month will not arrive until next week. 

Subsequent Facebook post from Janet Gomes:

But wait, there’s more…you must be aware that you will need to fill out,( 7 pages), the forms after reading 14 plus pages of instructions to adjust your state and federal taxes and you must go to IRS website to download new form W-4P,  or you will be listed as single claiming 0. In other words-you will OWE TAXES if you do not fill out the 7 pages. Empower is taking out 20% Federal and 10% maybe for State taxes.  There is a page to update banking information BUT you will need to call them or log in to explain/ complete the process since we are new clients.  

And, for those of us with elderly friends-seek them out to see if they need help because I’m working with a friend who is finding this all very confusing. 

And, there are new fees: $50 for updating your information/set up fees  and $ 6.50 quarterly ongoing fee.  

That is my rant for today and I’m really disappointed that we did not get a full packet to explain and forms to fill out for those without printers and computers. 

May the force be with you.

Follow-up e-mail from J.G.:

Good morning Peter, 

Thank you for reaching out. Not only am I frustrated by this move, but if you read through the comments in my post, several more retirees are also confused and upset and I think we should find a way to reach out to all impacted retirees.

I am okay with you using my name and concerns and I hope that the luncheon tomorrow will provide an opportunity for retirees to hold the Board accountable.

I’m trying to help an older couple with no printer so I’ve printed the entire empower packet and sent to them and will try to coach them through it. 

There was not enough time for me to learn enough about transferring my funds with tax concerns. 

I appreciate that you’re interested in fixing a broken system for us, this was unexpected and stressful. 

Wishing you well and good luck tomorrow.

Janet

 

Follow-up e-mail from J.G.:

I appreciate that you try to keep all of the retirees in the loop and agree with Peter that all involved people should have been contacted well in advance of the transition by HR. Benefits folks dropped the ball on this one. It seems by outsourcing to P&A and Empower that the district feels it’s okay to just say check the retiree web information. They don’t seem to understand that more folks than I thought don’t have computers. 

Janet

Follow-up e-mail from J.G.:

Just an update - I checked my bank account and a deposit had been made which is odd because they told me on the phone Monday that they would have to send a check because the banking information did not transfer over from Mission Square. 

The paperwork lists a $50 fee for updating information. 

The deposit is higher than previous disbursements. I already sent the tax paperwork to update Empower. 

And, that’s it for tonight. Thanks,

Janet

Follow-up e-mail from J.G.:

Peter,

Thank you for providing me with your email to the Retirees Association.  I agree, wholeheartedly, about the District providing an independent expert for ALL retirees (at the District's expense).

Unfortunately, since I don't use Zoom, I will not be able to participate in tomorrow's Retiree Association meeting or the Empower meeting on 3/27.  In a good faith effort to reach ALL retirees, I feel the District needs to provide EVERY retiree with this pertinent information in writing (not via the Retirees Association, but mailed to every retiree's home), as well as providing an in-person meeting for those of us who live locally (like they should have done in the first place).  There are many retirees who live outside of California, which is why the District needs to U.S. Mail EVERY retiree these materials (like they should have done in the first place). 

That's my two cents worth of input.  Thank you for all you have done and continue to do for District employees and retirees.



E-mail from longtime District retiree (name withheld):

Hi Peter, 

Thanks so much for allowing me to contact you about the District changing from Mission Square to Empower and for always being so helpful. 

I reached out to another retiree, who is a part of the Retiree Group, and she forwarded me a half-dozen emails that were sent to the group about the change since January 17.  Unfortunately, since I am not a part of the Retiree Group, I never received any of the information that was sent out - I only received the packet of information sent by Empower when the change was already a done deal.  In fact, I STILL have never received anything about the change from the District!  I would have loved a month's notice to be able to look into my options and make an informed decision.  NOT EVERY RETIREE IS INVOLVED WITH THE RETIREE GROUP and they should not be the official source of information dissemination to retirees, especially with such important and time sensitive material.  The District should have an obligation to notify EVERY retiree/plan participant about changing from a plan that was in place for four DECADES to an unknown entity! 

There were only about 5 business days when Empower notified me of the change.  When I finally got to talk to Kim on Monday, 2/19/24, she told me it was too late to make any changes at all.  Since Monday was a holiday and any changes wouldn't go in until after close of business on Tuesday, 2/20; the blackout began on Wednesday, 2/21, which made it too late.  This is extremely unfair and unethical.  Had I gotten a month's notice, like those in the Retiree Group, I would have had a chance to either transfer my money (my literal life savings) to an IRA or move it to another investment firm.  However, the District's poor handling of the move and zero effort to contact ALL of the retirees/plan participants, I may lose a significant amount of money when the transition is complete. 

Depending upon their reply to your letter of 2/14 and how the transition goes, I feel this constitutes a possible class action lawsuit.  Especially if there are significant losses to retirees/plan participants during the transition.  Please keep me in the loop regarding any response you receive or updates on this issue.  Thank you.

_________________________________________________



 E-mail from longtime retiree to Benefits Manager Monica Alvarez-Selles shared with Retirees Association (name withheld) 

Hi Monica!
When I try to Register at Empower I get only so far: I hit the green box labeled Register and nothing happens. I have tried on the phone app and on the Mac and it doesn’t work for me. I waited almost an hour for a call back when told to leave my number and that went nowhere also (they said someone would be with me shortly and then nothing).
This is frustrating!
They mailed me a letter with a pin and that didn’t work.
And then they said I’d be locked out of my account if I tried it again.
What is going on here?

E-mail message from recent retiree (name withheld):

Hi Pete,

I spoke with Empower again today regarding my admin costs. I will have to pay $50 per withdrawal, however no annual or quarterly fees because I am not receiving monthly stipends from my account.



I will be moving to Fidelity by month's en

E-mail from long time District Management employee (name withheld):

Peter,

Thank you for always looking out for the good of the District employees be it current or retired. I too had a very frustrating few weeks scrambling to get information and make changes before the blackout period. I was unsuccessful (late) in my attempt to move my funds before the blackout period and had to watch and wait while my funds were unmanageable. 

I was probably a bit more informed than most, having had a conversation with Ted Radosevich and reading a brief letter from Dave Collins (with advice on how to move funds from Mission Square) a week before the blackout period. Unfortunately, it still left me with insufficient time. 

I wholeheartedly agree there was no need for this big rush by the District and they should be duly reprimanded for the careless action and it’s effect on the participants. I’m very happy that you and the retirees are taking action on all our part’s especially the silent majority that’s been affected by these changes. 

My sincere thanks to you and the committee. 

E-mail from long time District retiree (name withheld):

Hiya -

Thanks for being on top of this unsettling change. 

I didn't have any trouble setting up an account with Empower, but I did have issues setting up a withdrawal setup and finally had to do it on the phone. 

When I did finally get a withdrawal arranged over the phone, I was advised about tax withholding deductions, but not a word did I hear about the $50 fee for taking a withdrawal.  That's a bit of the Empower's so-called transparency I could have used, as I would not have made that particular withdrawal.  Neither did I see anything on the website about a fee. 

Regarding that fee, it seems outrageously high to me. I don't want the minor returns I get on my funds to be drained away by fees. 

It's possible that ICMA and Mission Square charged something similar for a withdrawal and I wasn't paying enough attention. It certainly wasn't announced in plain sight on either of those websites either.  I haven't noticed any fees except a much smaller administrative fee on my MissionSquare statements.  I need to look more carefully, but I don't want to delay sending my comments to you in case they are useful.  

I am also dissatisfied with the district's reliance on a dedicated web page, however informative and comprehensive, as the principle way of advising retirees regarding relevant issues. I'm extremely dissatisfied with the district's practice of using a dues paying organization to which not all employees belong -  and of using its volunteer leaders who are no longer actual employees - as tools to meet the district's responsibility to keep us informed, especially about money that belongs to us.   

At the last minute this morning I had to miss the Empower workshop that Monica set up, so maybe this stuff was discussed that that time.  I have asked Monica if she will set up another. I hope she responds.





 

 





concerning the transfer of the Deferred Compensation
plan provider from Mission Square to Empower. I find
this a bit odd. I have already sent to you and to the
Board the messages the Retirees Association received
from retirees and plan participants about their problems
with the transition, but I will attach to this e-mail a copy of
those messages for your reference. There were other
letters and statements to the Board from Paul Rankin, a
former District C.F.O., and Susan Gonzales, a former
District H.R. Manager. The Retirees Association has not
gotten a single message that contained positive
feedback about this transfer. The vote to send to the
Board the letter from Retirees Association president
Steve Quick and me at a Retirees Association zoom
meeting was unanimous.

I am requesting the Deferred Compensation Advisory
Committee to share with me what the basis was for your
statement to the Board of Directors about this "mostly
positive feedback"? Please send me copies of any
messages you might have received from any plan
participants praising or opposing this transfer. If the
committee has been sent any comments positive or
negative from A.F.S.C.M.E. Local 2428 or the Police
Association regarding the transfer please send me those
too. 

Thank you. 

Peter Volin, Retirees Association representative on the
East Bay Regional Park District Deferred Compensation
Advisory Committee  



 

Dear Yolande,

Please consider this to be an official request for
information from the East Bay Regional Park District
under the applicable procedures for such matters.

The information I am requesting pertains to the East Bay
Regional Park District’s Deferred Compensation plan
and the recent transition of plan provider from Mission
Square to Empower.

Item 1: The District has stated that “The move to
Empower is entirely to benefit the employee and plan
participants. The saving is approximately $200,000.00 a
year based on the move to the new funds; plan
participants will be able to earn money due to paying
less in fees”. I am requesting a detailed analysis on how
the District arrived at the estimate that plan participants
would save $200,000.00 a year based on the move to
the new funds.

Item 2: I would like to know the number of plan
participants who have either retired or terminated their
employment with the District who had investments in the
deferred compensation plan as of December 31, 2023. I
would also like to know how much money all of these
former District employees had invested in the District’s
Deferred Compensation plan as of December 31, 2023.
Please note that at this time the plan was still



administered by Mission Square. I would also like to
know the number of plan participants who have either
retired or terminated their employment with the District
who had investments in the deferred compensation plan
as of March 31, 2023. I would also like to know how
much money all of these former District employees had
invested in the District’s Deferred Compensation plan as
of March 31, 2023. Please note that at this time the plan
was still administered by Empower.

If there is any need for clarification or if any questions
arise I may be reached at pvolin@pacbell.net or (510)
525-4102.

 

 

 


